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Hello everyone! I hope this newsletter finds you well. There are many 
thing going on in the FSA and MASCOE world.  I know many are play-
ing the FSA juggling game as we manage several different programs at 
the same time, but I hope everyone can find their own silver lining in 
this, and in every situation. There’s a sign in my hallway that reads 
“grateful is a good place to be” and during these stressful and hectic 
times it’s a good reminder that there are still many things to be grate-
ful for. 

 

I would like to invite everyone to the Midwest Area Rally coming up 
March 5-7 in Branson, MO. Missouri will be hosting this year’s rally 
where MO and 8 other midwestern states associations and their mem-
bers come together to hold a business meeting and discuss programs, 
employee benefits, staffing, workload and many other topics. Missouri 
only host this Rally every 8 years so if you are able to attend, please do 
so. This is a great opportunity to network with other FSA staff across 
the Midwest and learn about current MASCOE and NASCOE topics. 
Please see the agenda further in this newsletter and other information 
relating to the rally. Deadline to register and book your hotel is Friday, 
February 7! 

 

As always, if you have any questions, comments or concerns for MAS-
COE, please contact your district representative or any of the board 
members and we’d be happy to help you. I wish everyone a happy and 
healthy 2020! 

 

Mandi Bird 

MASCOE President 



“You got this buddy!”.  If you ever are earshot of me during a ballgame, before 
I send my kids to school, or pretty much anytime my kids are facing some-
thing tough you will hear me say this!   It is amazing what a little pep talk can 
do for a person to boost their confidence.  As a human, fear of failure is a 
scary reality.  At times it is things like that that little pep talk to keep us mov-
ing forward.  Maybe the pep talk is a piece of dark chocolate (one of my per-
sonal favorites) or just a nice note of thanks for all the help.    It is the little 
things that make a BIG difference.  

 

Being an FSA employee in the last 12 months has been tough.  I know each of 
you are doing A LOT of little things that are making a BIG difference to the 
farmers and ranchers in Missouri.  In the past year, Missouri FSA has paid out 
more than 1 billion dollars in program benefits to eligible producers.  One 
billion dollars!  FSA’s little actions have certainly added up to a big im-
pact.  The benefits and services you have provided to producers has no doubt 
made a huge difference in our rural communities.  On behalf of the farmers 
and ranchers I thank you for all your efforts.   

 

As we look forward to the next few weeks it can be a little overwhelm-
ing.  Life can be very demanding with pressing deadlines, emergency pro-
grams that continue, and sometimes even our own commitments outside of 
FSA.  There is life outside of FSA, right?  We think about FSA when we are at 
home and I am sure many of us have had a few sleepless hours wondering 
how we are going to get everything done.   As employees it is important to 
take each day one step at a time, and that we keep pressing on to meet our 
goals.  Working together I am sure we will be successful.   I encourage each of 
you to keep up the good work.   And, as I would tell my kids, “You got this 
Buddy”.   

 

  Kim Viers 

  Acting SED 

A Letter from the State Executive Director 



MASCOE Convention Highlights 

2019 Mascoe Convention was held in Maryville, MO August 28 & 29, 2019.  

The 2019 Mascoe Convention was great success with 43 people in at-

tendance for both days of the convention and an additional 19 that came 

for Thursday only! Out of all of our attendees 25 were first timers!!! It 

was great to see so many people in attendance. Here are a few high-

lights from the event! 

Susie Thompson, Speaker 

Dennis Ray, NASCOE Update 

Jackson Jones gives  

a Midwest Area Update 



M A S C O E  C o n v e n t i o n   

P a g e  4  T h e  M A S C O E  J o u r n a l  

Many awards were received at the Conven-

tion for a variety of reasons from partici-

pants being a first time attendee, to how 

many years of service a member has with  

MASCOE and also for being a dedicated 

member of MASCOE! Congratulations to 

all of our winners.  



   M A S C O E  C o n v e n t i o n  C o n t  

P a g e  5  V o l u m e  2 : I s s u e  1  

The State Office Staff was able to attend the conven-

tion and hold a state office Q & A so that members 

in attendance could ask questions about different 

program areas. It is a great opportunity for the 

members to visit with the state office! We appreci-

ate them making the time to be in attendance.   

MASCOE president, Mandi Bird and State Executive Director, Brent Hampy sign the 

Labor Agreement.  
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   Mascoe Convention Continued….. 

Thank you to everyone for all of your hard work in making the 

event a Success! 



M i d W E S T  A R E A  R a l l y  

B r a n s o n ,  M O   

M a r c h  4 - 6 ,  2 0 2 0  

P a g e  7  V o l u m e  2 : I s s u e  1  

MASCOE is happy to announce we will be hosting the Midwest Ar-

ea Rally in Branson! Come help MASCOE welcome NASCOE guests 

to Missouri on March 4th, 5th, and 6th at the Hilton in Downtown 

Branson. MASCOE has negotiated the government rate at the Hil-

ton during the event, and for 3 days before and after the event 

making this a great opportunity to enjoy Branson and support 

NASCOE at almost half the normal cost. During the convention 

enjoy speakers and a Q & A session with National Office Staff and 

NASCOE leadership. After hours take full advantage of all that 

Branson has to offer, and bring the family for a long weekend. Re-

member to use the MASCOE group code when reserving your 

room. We hope to see you there! 

 

By: Drew Walters 

Callaway County CED 

 

Brochure on Next Page 







MASCOE 

RETIREMENTS 

Marilyn Thurnau retired from Atchison County with 29 

years of MASCOE membership. Marilyn retired on De-

cember 31st. Thank you for your many years of service 

Marilyn.  

Cindy Baker retired from Cass 

County on October 31st! Thank 

you Cindy for your many years of 

service to the Missouri FSA and 

MASCOE. Enjoy retirement.  



Dennis Ray Retirement 

Dennis Ray retired from  Perry County in 

December of 2019. Dennis worked for the 

agency for 30+ years. Over the course of 

those years he was very active in MASCOE 

and NASCOE and even served as our NAS-

COE president in recent years. He was a 

great asset to the agency and the associa-

tion and we wish him luck in retirement.  

Thank you Dennis for your years of service 

and support of the agencies employees.  


